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CIRCULAR:  07/2004
Date:  22 October 2004

	TO:
	THE EMC, DEANS, CHIEF DIRECTORS, DIRECTORS, CAMPUS DIRECTORS AND HEADS OF ALL DIVISIONS AND DEPARTMENTS


	BUDGET FOR 2005


A draft budget for 2005 was drawn up by the Financial Planning Task Team based on:

Financial Information
· 2003 Audited Financial Statements

· 2004 Council approved budgets

· 2004 Year-to-date statements and forecasts

· Current Chart of Accounts

· Current Cost Centres

Management Information
· Statistical data from Management Information System (MIS)

· Based on the Funding Framework of the Department of Education

· Applied to the Resource Allocation Model (RAM)

The above information forms the base for the Institutional Budget which will be presented to Council, i.e.:

· Income Statement

· Cash Flow Statement

· Balance Sheet

It also forms the base of a working document for internal fund allocations to:

· EMC members

· Line Managers

· Heads of cost centres

At a meeting held 18 October 2004, the EMC, on proposal of the Financial Planning Task Team, decided that it would be advisable to make preliminary budget allocations for operational expenditure and corporate accounts until final clarity has been gained on at least the following:

· Integration of the ITS Systems during November 2004

· Actual student enrolments for 2005

· Student fees for 2005

· Salary adjustments for 2005

· The final academic topography

· The final organizational structure

· Capital expenditure program

· Merger cost contributions by the Department of Education

· Final financial results for 2004

Provision has been made that staff remuneration will be paid through a central payroll until each EMC member completed an analysis of the current staff in all departments under his/her responsibility.  The information will be used as a base for future decentralized salary budget allocations for 2005.

Designated income will be allocated in full as earmarked funds, i.e. research grants, subject levies and NSFAS allocations and will be made available in total.

Fully motivated applications for major capital expenditure must be presented to the Financial Planning Task Team for proposal to the EMC.

Fund allocations will be done after consultation with the specific EMC member through the Financial Planning Task Team.

Strategic allocations will be done in line with the Institutional Operation Plan (IOP).

Budget allocations to the various cost centres are the responsibility of each EMC member for his/her line function with the guidance and support of the Directorate:  Finance and the Directorate:  Management Information and Planning.

Work sessions are being arranged to achieve the above in line with the new chart of accounts and new cost centre structure before the end of November 2004.

Please provide your inputs where and when requested to ensure that a workable preliminary budget will be in place by January 2005.

Thank you for your cooperation in this regard.

Regards

DR D TROMP

Chief Financial Officer
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